Georgia Department of Natural Resources

Environmental Protection Division « Watershed Protection Branch

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive * Suite 1152 East « Atlanta « Georgia 30334
(404) 463-1511; Fax (404) 656-2453
Judson H. Turner, Director

March 18, 2016

Mr. Matt Aycock, Wastewater Superintendent
City of Statesboro

302 Briarwood Road

Statesboro, Georgia 30458

RE: Comments Received for
City of Statesboro
Urban Reuse System
NPDES Permit No. GAJ020302
(Bulloch County)

Dear Mr. Aycock:

Thank you for your comments regarding the permit issuance for the City of Statesboro
Urban Reuse System. We have determined that your request to add the phrase, “For
monitoring purposes for fecal coliform bacteria, effluent shall refer to the discharge from the
reuse chlorination system,” to Part |1.B. of the permit can be granted. This phrase has been
added to the permit. In addition, we have attached a fact sheet addendum which documents
changes (if any) in the attached permit. \We appreciate your interest in this matter.

After consideration of your comments, EPD has determined that the permit is protective
of water quality standards and we have issued the permit.

If you have any questions, please contact Johanna Smith of my staff at 404-656-6937 or
Johanna.Smith@dnr.ga.gov.

Sincerely,

A5,

Jeffrey Larson, Assistant Branch Chief
Watershed Protection Branch
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